
Sheriff’s Citizens Advisory Board 

November 14, 2016 

Minutes 

 
Attendees:  

 Nowels, John (SCSO)  Gregory, Mark (SCSO)   Kranich, Gregory  

 Marlett, Larry    Johnson, Skip   Williams-Hueter, Erin 

Peetz, Brandi    Winn, Kenneth L.   O’Neill, Leigh  

Parker, Chuck    West, Bob     Mackenzie, Tom   

Nollette, John   Davisson, Mike   Aujla, Gurjeet Singh   

King, Verne (new member)          

          

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:32pm. 
 

The minutes of the October 10, 2016 meeting were approved 

 

Old Business: 

 Biographies – Please get them in to Mark immediately 

o Mehrdad Samadi 

o Vijaya Pavani 

o Gurjeet Sigh Aujla 

o Verne King 

 Holyk Case Update –  

o Waiting on the new evidence and the finding to be released to us (March??) 

 New Member: We voted on and approved our newest CAB member, Verne King  

 

New Business 

 The CAB received our latest case, minor tasering. Please read through the handout and be 

prepared to discuss in our January meeting.  

 The Sheriff’s office is working on getting each CAB member an email address on their server. 

They are currently working through the login process. 

 CAB Social Media Pros & Cons. 

o Brandi is taking the lead on this and will bring back further information and examples to 

our next meeting. 

 Kathryn Olson Peer Review: 

o NACOLE Code of Ethics – The CAB approved incorporating the NACOLE Code of 

Ethics into the CAB Bylaws. 

o Community Outreach and Education – Bob has visited SCOPE and will continue. Target 

groups to make contact with: Kiwanis, Rotary, College Criminal Justice Programs, 

Citizens Police Academy, & community service organizations. 

o Diversify Membership – Accept current policy and review every 6 months. 

o Set Term Limits on Membership – We will leave the bylaws as is and review every 6 

months. 

o Allowing felons to apply to become CAB members – We will leave bylaws as is and 

determine applicants on a case by case basis. 

o Funding Source for full time CAB staff position – Per the most recent discussions 

between Chuck, Bob and Councilwomen O’Quinn, we will have to wait for the 2018 

budget. 

 

  



The CAB voted to suspend the meetings until the new year. We will not have a December meeting. 

 

Meeting adjourned 7.34pm. 

 

 

Next Meeting: 

January 9, 2017 at 5:30 pm at Spokane Regional Health District (1101 W. College, Room 140) 

 

Minutes Submitted by 

Leigh O’Neill, Secretary 


